
NOTICE OF APPLICATION – unamended WATER ACT 2000 
 
Notice is hereby given of application made under section 179 the unamended Water Act 2000, the 
details of which are: 
 
Applicant name: Sunwater Ltd 
 
Application reference: Three Moon Creek IROL amendment 
 
Application details: The application is to amend the Three Moon Creek Water Supply Scheme 
Interim Resource Operations Licence. The proposed amendment includes new arrangements for 
management zones, water sharing, infrastructure operating and seasonal water assignment rules.  
 
Submissions: Any entity may make a submission. The chief executive is only obliged to consider a 
submission if it is properly made. A submission will not be properly made unless it:  
(a) is made in writing and signed by each entity making the submission;  
(b) is received on or before the closing date stated below;  
(c) states the name and address of each entity making the submission;  
(d) states the grounds of the submission and facts and circumstances relied on; and  
(e) is received by the chief executive at 16-32 Enterprise Street, Bundaberg or posted to PO Box 
1167, Bundaberg QLD 4670 or emailed to waterservices.bundaberg@rdmw.qld.gov.au.  
 
The submission must include the applicant's name and application reference, as stated above. 
Closing date for submissions is 24 May 2021. 
 
In accordance with statutory requirements, the name and address of any person making a 
submission will be included in the information notice given with respect to the decision on this 
application. Submissions made in response to this application will become subject to the Right to 
Information Act 2009 and the Information Privacy Act 2009, and may be disclosed to a person who 
makes an application for access to them. 
 
Copies of the application (including draft Three Moon Creek Water Supply Scheme Interim 
Resource Operations Licence document and other supporting material) may be inspected at the 
Department of Regional Development, Manufacturing and Water office, 16-32 Enterprise Street, 
Bundaberg. 
 
Enquiries: Telephone Camille Jendra on (07) 4131 2374.  
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